Office of Chief of Police



Chief of Police Kurt S. Wahlen

June 7, 2010

Mayor John Dickert and the Common Council 730 Washington Avenue Racine, Wisconsin 53403

Dear Mayor and Aldermen:

Re: Committee Appearance(s) to Request Approval for Video Camera Project

I respectfully request to appear before the Public Works & Services Committee to discuss the video camera project.

The Police Department has been working with the Information Systems for the City of Racine as well as with the Downtown Racine Corporation on the placement of video cameras on 6^{th} Street. Two (2) sites have been selected for camera placement. According to the recommendation, one camera would be placed on the south side of 6^{th} Street between Park Avenue and Villa Street, and the other would be placed in the parking area near the southeast corner of Water Street and Villa Street.

These cameras will require electric power from a pole under the control of Public Works. Therefore, I am requesting the approval of the Public Works and Services Committee. I will attend the meeting to answer any questions.

Sincerely

Kurt S. Wahlen Chief of Police

KSW/bb cc: Paul Ancona

